LTPOA Meeting Minutes August 12, 2008
The meeting opened at 6:58 p.m. with the following board members present:  Janet Hirsch, Ron Sansone, Russ Wilner, Ann Schatzman, Marilyn Meyer and Joe Hejnal.

President Sansone asked for a motion to accept the July minutes which had been posted on the website.  Motion made by Marilyn Meyer, seconded by Russ Wilner, motion passed.
President’s Report

President Sansone began the meeting by reporting that a new security guard named Jeff was hired and is from the same company that works at Raintree.  He stated that Jeff patrols the Lake Tishomingo community via boat, ATV and car. The members of the security team are ex-police officers who are licensed to carry.  Jeff has worked at the lake the last 2 weekends.  He seems to be very easy to work with.  He has spoken to Mr. Cobb about the trees which are being cut down near Mr. Cobb’s property.  He has come a couple days during the week to check on the boaters on the lake.  The company is working out great so far. 


Additionally, President Sansone reported on the progress of the maintenance shed.  The lake has a contract for building the new maintenance building and it is going well.  He stated that the roof should be complete by the weekend.  The same foundation which was previously used for salt is being used for the new maintenance building.  When the new shed is complete, the old shed will be torn down.  President Sansone proceeded to thank all who came by to help out with the new shed.
Treasurer’s Report


Marilyn Meyer, Treasurer, reported for July.  
All delinquent assessments from last year have been paid.  The Financial Statement for July is listed separately. Financial Statement.  A total of $147,412.77 in paid assessments have been received so far.  September 1, 2008 is the deadline for delinquent assessments.  All delinquent assessments will be turned over to the attorney if not received by September 1, 2008.

Marilyn presented the following bills for payment:


Oil

 



= $14.87
Portable Toilet




= $90.00

Security Guard




= $288.50
Beach Sand




= $131.09

Pea Gravel




= $155.00

Tree Removal (behind shed)


= $230.00
McLaren Grading 



= $10,000

Maintenance Building Down Payment

= $8,000

Engineer (dam)

 

= $10,003.75

Motion made by Joe Hejnal seconded by Russ Wilner to pay the above listed bills.  Motion carried.  
Additionally, Marilyn said thanks to all those who helped volunteer in the spreading of the sand and pea gravel at the lakefront recreation area on a couple of recent Saturdays – 

Sheila Frauenfelder
Gail Lippitt
Beth Lippitt
Ray McClellan 
Ken Jost
Ron Hacker 
Rich Hirsch 
Lisa Juedemann
Paul Juedemann
Rick Lippitt
 

They spread 10 tons of sand and 8 tons of pea gravel.

President Sansone, on behalf of the board, thanked Pat Harting for her services to the Lake Tishomingo board as secretary and good luck to her and her family in West Virginia.

Finance Committee 

Janet Hirsch reported that the Finance Committee met on July 22, 2008 and hammered out the budget for the upcoming year.  Copies of the budget spreadsheet were offered and distributed to those at the board meeting.  $66,000 in prepaid assessments were received in July of this year.  We also incurred dam repair expenses last year for $65,000 which should have been taken out of this year’s budget, so the excess for this year just ends up being $289.   Cash on hand at the end of the year was $43,000, but we have an outstanding loan of $55,000.  The real surplus of last year ends up being a deficit of $11,323.27.  The budget for this year as approved by the Finance Committee includes repayment for the silt removal – McLaren is $60,000, repayment of the loan, shed in the maintenance yard, insurance expense, equipment, security guard, etc.  The Finance Committee removed several proposed discretionary additions to the budget – security gate, dry hydrants, the path to the spillway.  Only 2 discretionary items were left on the budget 1. Cleaning up the Maintenance Yard 2. Lake Front Recreation Area.  The total operating expense the coming year is $210,000 and with the expected revenue, there is no way to meet this so we will need to borrow an additional $50,000-$60,000. 
Motion made by Marilyn Meyer seconded by Joe Hejnal to accept the budget.  Motion carried.  

Security

President Sansone stated that if anyone on the lake is having a problem then they should contact the security guard directly.  Their contact information is as follows:  Stryker Security, Jeff Burgert (314) 686-9432.  President Sansone further reported that there have been several different groups of people using the Armbruster residence in Cove C and have been causing a disturbance. Several neighbors called the Sheriff regarding the residential disturbance.  President Sansone suggested that Armbruster attend a pre-board meeting in order to address the disturbance and get everything back under control. The board has authorized the guard to file a complaint with the police on behalf of the board.  He also stated that the new guard will start coming in at 1pm and staying until 1am on Saturdays.  Additionally, there is a problem in K cove wherein someone is cutting down trees and using a weed cutter to make a path and putting the trees in the lake.  
Communications Director Report


Janet Hirsch stated that the deadline for the next newsletter is August 20, 2008; therefore, submit anything that you would like to include in the newsletter by that date.
Building Director

President Sansone reported that there have been some issues relating to dock ownership and that it is important to file your dock on your title in order to avoid any future problems relating to dock ownership.
Maintenance 

President Sansone reported that the cleaning of the maintenance area is going along fine.  
Joe Hejnal stated that there are still 15 driveways in which the first 20 feet of the driveway needs to be paved.  These property owners include:  1. Janet Chasteen 2. Clarence Cobb 3. Joel Critchlow 4. Jimmy Dean 5. Joe Fiorino 6. Richard Licari 7. Steve Marler 8. Charles Miller 9. James Miller 10. Francis Neuner 11. Chris Ott 12. Timothy Ott 13. H. Dwain Smith 14. Deborah Stock-Welshans 15. Chad Sutterer (pave driveway or remove culvert pipe and put the ditch back in).  These homeowners have until September 1, 2008 to pave their driveway or the LTPOA will have their driveways paved for them and all billing will be forwarded to the homeowner and be treated as an assessment.
Additionally, Joe stated that there are 3 more spots on the road which need to be patched up and will potentially work a deal with Meramec Paving.

President Sansone stated that the plow for the lake needs some work, but due to the tight budget, we can wait another year for any major repairs.

Also, Joe Hejnal reported that the LTPOA is set to restore the ditches on Mr. Cobb’s property, and that it will likely take a day or more of work.  In addition, another owner is diverting storm water because he does not want water running across his property when it rains.  President Sansone and Joe would like to speak with him regarding this issue.
Homeowner Mr. Hindrichs stated during the meeting that a pipe on his property is damaged and requested that President Sansone and Joe go over and take a look at the damaged pipe.  They agreed to set a time to do so.

Lastly, Joe reported that the Lake Tishomingo registration stickers for all boats, trailers, vehicles and ATV’s were received and are ready for distribution.  Homeowner Rick Hannick volunteered to send out an email to the fish club to help with the distribution and registration process.
Rich Hirsch has resigned from gate security maintenance after 2 years and 5 months of service.  We thank Rich for his hard work and dedication for keeping the gate working properly.
Mike Leiweke has volunteered to help take care of the gate maintenance, but the board requests the help of additional volunteers. Russ Wilner volunteered to help with the software but we still need someone who can be responsible for the electronic and video equipment.
Web Site 


Janet Hirsch reiterated that the forms on the website were updated for vehicle and boat registration.  Also, the website is constantly being updated.
Dam Committee


Rich Hirsch gave a very positive report on the dam inspection.  Please reference separate report. Dam Report
Old Business


Janet Hirsch gave the water willow report and stated that she was surprised by the results – there is not as much water willow growing in the lake as previously thought.  The estimate for spraying the water willow with herbicide which is specifically for water willow is $1,900.  The extermination of the water willow would be a complex process requiring property owners to refrain from irrigation of their property for 3 months. The cost for the spraying of the water willow was excluded from the budget.  Janet suggested that property owners use Roundup to kill the water willow which is in front of their property.  One homeowner present at the meeting suggested applying Roundup to the water willow with a paintbrush – using the paintbrush to put the Roundup on the leaves of the water willow; therefore avoiding contamination of surrounding vegetation.
New Business

The major topic of New Business was the playground equipment.  Various homeowners which were present at the meeting had questions as to the facts revolving around the possible purchase of playground equipment by the board.  Marilyn Meyer stated that she was approached by Matt Schweiss who she thought was going to be present at tonight’s meeting.  Mr. Schweiss asked Marilyn if the lake community would like to have the playground equipment free of charge and then later wanted $4,000 for the playground equipment as payment for his and other’s time of moving the equipment.  The board agreed to allocate $2,000 toward the purchase of the playground equipment.  The parents, mainly fathers, volunteered to pick up and erect the equipment at the front of the lake.  A few members of the Parent’s Club stated that the club has no money to offer toward the purchase of the playground equipment being that it was a brand new club and were looking forward to speaking to Mr. Schweiss this evening about the pending purchase.  The Parent’s Club members stated that they wanted to get something in writing regarding the purchase of the playground equipment – what is to be received, the condition of the equipment, where it is to be stored, etc.  We need an agreement before the equipment is just dumped in the maintenance area for storage.

Rick Hannick submitted his proposed community house landscaping design which would be constructed in 2 year stages at the cost of $4,000 with Ron Sansone agreeing to donate stone.

One homeowner raised the subject of increasing the allowable horsepower of speedboats to 50 horsepower.  He stated that it was very difficult to find 40 horsepower boats anymore and that when one did come across a 40, they were very pricey.  Janet Hirsch stated that on the annual survey there was no support in increasing the allowable horsepower to 50 instead of 40.  The board suggested that property owners start a petition for those in favor of the increase because we can have a special election at any time and put on a ballot next year.

There being no further business, a motion was made by President Sansone and seconded by Joe Hejnal to adjourn. By voice vote the motion passed. The meeting concluded at 8:11 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Schatzman

Secretary
